
County Commissioner Terry Walters and County Sheriff Mike Shea would like to answer a few 

questions that the community has had the past few weeks. Listed are a few of those questions. 

 

Q:  Do I need an ORV sticker? 

A:  Yes, according to Michigan Motor Vehicle code 324.81115 you do need an ORV sticker. 

 

Q:  How fast can I drive? 

A:  25 miles per hour maximum - less if posted. 

 

Q: Do I need a helmet? 
A:  Yes, helmet and eye protection are required. 

 

Q: Are Golf Carts legal? 

A: A stock golf cart does not qualify as a legal ORV. Only modified golf carts that are capable of 

traveling through rough terrain qualify. Example: Knobby tires and a lift would qualify the golf 

cart. 

 

Q:  Can I have a passenger? 

A:  Only if the ORV has been manufactured with the intent of hauling passengers. 

 
Q: Does a “Gator” or that type of ORV qualify? 

A:  Yes if they are 60” and under. 

 

Q:  Do I need a class? 

A: If you have a valid driver’s license you do not need a class. If you don't, you will need a State 

Certified class and be under parental supervision. 

 

All roads are open except state roads to ORV  
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